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STAFF REPORT
SUBJECT:

AN ORDINANCE revising roads maintenance utility inspection fees for right-of-way construction permits; and amending Ordinance 7025, Section 3, as amended, and K.C.C. 14.44.045.

SUMMARY:

Proposed Ordinance 2008-582 (Attachment 1) raises the hourly fee for utility right of way inspections from $125 per hour to $149 per hour, a 19 percent increase, to provide for full cost recovery of these inspections.  This is equivalent to about 3.6 percent cost growth per year since the fee was last raised at the beginning of 2005.

BACKGROUND:
The proposed increase in the hourly fee for utility right of way inspections is expected to provide for full cost recovery.  If the proposed increase is not approved, a $237,505 annual revenue shortfall would be covered by a subsidy from the Road Fund.

Right of way construction permits are issued in accordance with franchise agreements that allow utilities to use County right of way.  The Property Services Division issues permits for construction and maintenance work performed within the right of way on waterlines, gas pipes, sewer lines, petroleum pipelines, telephone, telegraph and electric lines, cable TV and other similar public and private utilities.  Puget Sound Energy, Comcast, Qwest, and numerous utility and water districts account for most of the revenue generated by the Utility Inspection program.

When a franchise holder does work within the right of way, it is charged an hourly fee for inspections to ensure the work is performed in compliance with the terms and conditions of the permit.  Roads Maintenance Utility Inspectors perform these inspections to ensure that the road right of way is safe.  The utility’s work is monitored to ensure that it is performed in compliance with the construction permit and that the right of way is properly restored to maintain the public’s investment in the infrastructure.

The hourly rate generates the amount of revenue needed to support the utility inspection office, including 11 FTEs (1 supervising engineer, 1 senior engineer, 7 engineers, 1 clerical, 1 loan in environmental support).  Expenses include the unit’s salary and benefit costs (including direct and indirect labor), the overhead costs for direct labor, and the costs of equipment, office supplies, and other operations and maintenance expenses.  The current $125 per hour rate has been in effect since January 1, 2005.  This increase would be effective January 1, 2009.

ANALYSIS:
Staff reviewed the Utility Inspections unit expenditures and cost allocation assumptions.  The costs of labor, equipment, office supplies, and other operations and maintenance appear to be reasonable.  A standard burden rate for overhead expenses is charged to direct labor, which comprise 47% of the unit’s time.  By covering overhead expenses, the burden rate accomplishes full cost recovery. 

Per King County Code 4.04.075, a fiscal note outlining the fiscal impact of this legislation is required and is attached.

REASONABLENESS:
Based on this analysis, passage of Proposed Ordinance 2000-0582 constitutes a reasonable business decision.

INVITED:

· Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

· Linda Dougherty, Division Manager, Road Services Division

ATTACHMENTS:


1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0582
2. Fiscal Note


